A mid-season injury to Tom ““Pele’” Johnson probably
cost us the soccer chamr'mmhip. Tim Duez had an out-
standing season in goal as he made numerous ﬁﬂl‘ll'g_!
stops, but a tough 1-0 loss forced us into a third place
finish.

Our final record for IM matches was 41-16, The grad-
vation of Bruce Douglas, Gary Lindemann and Ron Sku-
pien will be a severe loss, but the rest of us, with the
help of our new Pledges, will improve on this year's out-
standing record.

Joe Campanella promises great things from next year's
Little Sister program. We appreciate the Little Sisters
participation and contributions to our House in the last
year. Hopefully, next year will be even better.

We hope to have a good turnout for homecoming next
fall. Bob Schmisseur, homecoming chairman, is planning
plenty of activities. We extend this invitation tc all Phi
Kappa alumni to visit the House at homecoming or amy
other time. Brother Cliff Barnes was named outstanding
Alumnus of the Year. He will receive his award at home-
conping neal fall. **Congratulations and thank you'" for
your concern for and contributions to our Chapter.

Rush has gone well; we currently have eight new
Pledges. Only five seniors are graduating so we will be
full again.

Two of our Brothers are biting the dust this summer.
Chuck Griesemer and Bruce Douglas are getting married
in June. Fred Sturmer recently got engaged. Congratula-
tions to the three young ladies; anybody who snags a
Crow is lucky. We hope that all Crows have a great
summer. We hope to see a lot of you at the National
Conventicn.

RICH SHIMKUS



